
 BOARD REPORT 
 04/08/2025 

 Board Members: 

 Krista McWilliams: 

 ●  Crafted cell phone/personal electronic device parent survey 3/10/2025 

 ●  Finance Committee Meeting - 3/12/2025 

 ●  Interviewed District 1 Board Appointee Candidates 3/11/2025 

 ●  School Board Meeting 3/11/2025 

 ●  Special School Board Meeting 3/14/2025 to appoint board member for District 1 

 ●  Review Audit findings and request additional information 

 ●  Career Connected Math Lessons Research 

 ●  Review approved Capital Outlay Bill 450 & communicate approved funding 

 ●  Review SB 11 - Anti-Distraction Policy in Schools requirements, SB 82 - Public School Capital 

 Outlay Changes and SB 163/a Tribal Regalia at School Events 

 ●  Spring Region Meeting in Dulce, NM - 4/2/2025 

 ●  Review Bond prioritization list 

 ●  Community relations - follow up on concerns for equipment needs for the CATE Center 

 ●  SMSBA Scholarship application review 



 Cody Diehl – Superintendent: 

 Safety and Security  ●  Started ACSM for Heights Middle School / Farmington High School 

 ●  Completed training for ACSM for Heights and for FHS (FMS and FPD) 

 ●  Continued Rocinante fencing project 

 ●  Developed procedure for HS student keycard turn-in 

 ●  Attended OEM / Homeland Security meeting for large-scale drill 

 ●  Safe School Plans disseminated to each specific school 

 Public Relations  In March, we shared our stories and school events, and updates through multiple 

 channels, including our website, newsletter, PeachJar, social media, and direct calls and 

 emails. 

 ●  Promoted: 

 ○  Breakfast and Lunch Highlights for the month 

 ○  Daybreak Health Webinar 

 ○  Junior Chef Competition Registration 

 ○  FMS Needs Assessment 

 ○  FMS Native American Talent Show 

 ●  Highlighted: 

 ○  Middle and high school bands 

 ○  Middle and high school choirs 

 ○  Piedra Vista student, Colton George, receiving the NN Seal of Bilingual 

 Proficiency 

 ○  McCormick receiving the BMEP Award at the Roundhouse 

 ○  High School Basketball Games at State 

 ○  FoodPlay at Animas, Apache, and Esperanza 

 ○  Hermosa Parent Night 

 ○  Northeast Art Show 

 ○  San Juan Regional Science and Engineering Fair 

 ○  Appointment of Mr. DeaZhan Maize to the Board’s District 1 seat 

 ○  Hotel, Restaurant, and Tourism Management Class 

 ○  Ms. Kimball’s class at McKinley 

 ●  Celebrated: 

 ○  School Social Workers Week 

 ○  National Educational Diagnostician Week 

 ○  FMS Spanish Spelling Bee winners 

 ○  FMS Diné Spelling Bee winners 

 ○  CKLA and Writing Skills 

 ○  Farmington High and Piedra Vista High FCCLA 

 ○  Farmington High’s Student Senate and Business Professionals of America 

 ○  NMAA Foundation Scholarships 



 PR also continues to inform parents, staff, and the community of weather 

 delays/cancellations, school threats, and lockdowns, as well as other safety measures. 

 Equity Council  ●  Student Equity Councils will come together for the 2nd annual Student Voices 

 Leadership Conference. Secondary students (Tibbetts, Hermosa, Rocinante, PV, 

 FHS) will attend on April 11th. Elementary students (Animas, McKinley, Esperanza) 

 will attend on April 29th. 

 ●  Secondary sponsors will attend the NMPED’s CLRI workshop in Kirtland on April 

 22nd and 23rd. 

 ●  Erin Gockel attended the 1st annual Bridging Advocacy and Action: Preparing 

 Culturally Responsive Educators in the Wake of Yazzie/Martinez Conference at 

 Northern New Mexico College last Saturday. 

 Other  ●  Attended the Region I board meeting in Dulce on April 1, 2025 

 ●  Will attend the NMASBO spring budget on April 9-11 

 ●  Completed all 19 Principal Reviews March 25-31 

 ● 
 ●  We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading indicators of HRS.  It 

 is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative discussions with school leaders 

 are happening. 

 Isaac Gamboa - Executive Director of Operations and Athletics: 

 Projects  ●  HVAC Projects 90% completed 

 ●  PreK is in week 7 of construction of foundations 

 ●  Other: McCormick Gym Restroom renovations are 90% complete 

 PVHS HVAC project is started and ordering equipment for upgrades 

 Maintenance  ●  Bond Projects: Reviewing Priority 4,5, and 6 requests, receiving quotes, scheduling 

 for Easter/Summer break. 

 ●  Building Request Status: Scheduling 24/25 projects for Easter/Summer break. 

 Currently reviewing  25/26 building requests from the district. 

 ●  Work Orders Completed: March, 730 requests completed 

 ●  Transitioning from SchoolDude work order system to upgraded Brightly system. 

 Student Nutrition  ●  ECECD will be here on 2/10 – 2/12/25 to audit all  CACFP sites.  We are ready. 

 ●  Esperanza Elementary school was the winner of the January Breakfast 

 Participation Challenge! Serving between 60 - 72 % of the entire student body 

 breakfast every school day.  We will look at one more breakfast challenge in April. 



 ●  For the third year in a row, we celebrated Elmo’s  birthday district wide at our 

 preschool academies, elementary schools and even included the three private 

 schools we sponsor meals too.  A great time was had by all. 

 ●  We start round 2 of our 5 week cooking classes  at Bluffview and McKinley 

 Elementary schools on 2/18/25 both classes have a full roster. 

 ●  Session 2 of the 4H Club 5-week pilot program  for middle schoolers  in 

 partnership with Boys & Girls Club of Farmington & NMSU Extension 4H, AMF & 

 Gathings Gardens, will start on 2/25/2025, registration is open until 2/20/25. 

 ●  Will be applying for a second round of NM Locally Grown Grant funding 

 from ECECD . 

 ●  Planning stages of the summer meal program in collaboration with other 

 FMS departments and community partners. 

 ●  Had a visit from the newly appointed President of K12 by Elior on 

 2/5/2025 and during his visit he made a decision that our program would 

 become their company’s Center for Excellence in the very near future. 

 What this means is all of their future K12 by Elior management staff in this 

 segment of their business will train here. 

 Athletics and Activities  ●  FHS: 

 ○  Participation Numbers (HS & MS): 

 ○  Updates: 

 ■  Both our Girls and Boys Basketball teams earned a seed into the 

 State Tournament. Girls with a 4 seed and boys a 12 seed. 

 ■  Wrestling and Swim performed well at their respective State 

 tournaments. Wrestler Brielle Lucero was honored for earning the 

 most pins in the state. 

 ●  PVHS: 

 ○  Participation Numbers (HS & MS): 

 ○  Updates: 

 ■  Spring sports have started off strong.  Now entering district. 

 ■  Powerlifting sent 5 girls to the state tournament April 4-5 

 ■  Both choir and band have their state competition this month as 

 well. 

 Transportation  ●  Congratulations to all teams that made state playoffs.  We are preparing for all our 

 spring sports and year end field trips. 



 Bobbi Newland - Chief Financial Officer: 

 The Spring Budget conference will be held in Albuquerque April 9-11. The district should learn 

 the unit value for the 25/26 SEG, the indirect cost rate and other information for the 25/26 

 budget. 

 The 120-day student count was certified on 03/24/25. The SY 24/25 120-day count came in at 

 10,383 FTE. In comparison to last year’s 80/120-day average count on which SY24/25 SEG 

 funding is based, the district shows a decrease in enrollment of 366 FTE. 


